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Coming Events 

Fri 24th Sep  Volleyball Gala Day 

Fri 24th Sep  End of term 3 

Mon 11th Oct Students commence Term 4 

  
 

Dear Families  

It is hard to believe that we are at the end of Term 3 already. Tomorrow is our final day for the term. We look 

forward to seeing everyone back at school on Monday 11th October. This week we sent home our voluntary 

contributions reminder letter. A huge thank you to those families who have paid their voluntary contributions. 

This funding enables us to purchase important resources to enhance opportunities for our students.  

Our classes have been busy over the last two weeks developing their cultural understandings. They have 

been developing their understandings about what culture is and learning about the diversity of cultures in 

our school. Each class is also making a product to sell based on their learning. We will hold a Wagaman World 

Market on Thursday 21st October 3 – 5 pm. Each class will sell their product and have a display of their learning 

to share with you. We are also hoping to have some performances from some of our community cultural 

groups. Please mark the date in your calendar. Our school council will also be selling drinks for their fundraising 

efforts at the market. They would appreciate donations of bottled water or juice boxes to sell. If you can help 

out on the drink stall please just let our administration team know. All donations can be dropped into the 

front office. 

The use of our drop-off zone has continued to improve. Just a reminder that the drop-off zone is a no-parking 

area both in the morning and afternoon. We do still have some parents illegally parking in the drop-off zone 

in the mornings. Please be considerate of other families and refrain from parking in this area. I have had some 

complaints from parents regarding parking in the staff car park area. It is important that parents are careful 

and ensure they park within the marked line. I have received photos of cars parked across the lines, which 

means that it is difficult for others to get in and out of their vehicles. Our peak parking times are busy but if 

everyone follows the rules, are mindful of how and where they park and utilise patience, the area is safer for 

our students and less frustrating for families.  

Over the last fortnight, we have had several excursions for our students. Some of our Transition students 

travelled to the tennis centre to deliver Acknowledgement of Country at a teacher professional learning 

day. We had a group of students participate in Pink Power AFL day. Our Wagaman Warriors played their final 

game last Thursday, and our Year 3/4 students have participated in after school tennis sessions. There will be 

two more of these sessions next term. Today, a small group of Year 3/4 students participated in a Maths 

enrichment morning with several students from across Darwin schools. Ms Chadbourne facilitated one of a 

large number of activities, and students learnt a great deal. We also have a group of students participating 

in the volleyball gala day tomorrow.   

This week I have had to speak with some of our Year 5/6 students regarding their use of social media. One of 

the things I talked to students specifically about was that it is inappropriate to use our school name and 

branding on social media. Families need to be aware that students under the age of 13 should not have 

accounts on most social media platforms. If you are aware that your child has these accounts, it is essential 

to monitor their use. Please see the image below for the age guide regarding social media platforms. 
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2021 NAPLAN results have been released, and our Year 5 students achieved significant gains compared to 

2019. These students also achieved greater than expected growth from their Year 3 results. All NAPLAN testing 

was carried out online. Our Year 3 reading results improved from 2019. Individual student reports are being 

prepared and checked and will be distributed to families in early Term 4. 

Today the Preschool held their bikeathon. It was a beautiful morning and the students loved riding their bikes. 

The Blue Group held their bikeathon on Tuesday. Ms Brown’s transition class even went and tallied the laps 

students did. This was part of their learning in Mathematics. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School uniform is compulsory in NT Government Schools. At Wagaman, our uniform consists of our green and 

blue shirt and royal blue shorts. We also have sports shirts that can be worn on Wednesdays. This is outlined 

very clearly in our parent handbook. Recently, there have been some students wearing black shorts. These 

are not part of our uniform. All components of the uniform are available for sale from our front office. Royal 

blue shorts are often also available from places like Big W or Best and Less.  

Teachers from the NT Music school visited Wagaman today to provide our Year 3 – 6 students with instrument 

demonstrations. Teachers explained the instruments available to learn and played them for the students. 

Students in Yr 4-6 next year will be able to access instrument tuition at school. Those moving on to public 

middle schools will also be able to access lessons at their school. A flyer will be sent home with more 

information, or you may also go to the NT Music School website to find out more https://www.ntms.net.au/ 

 

 

https://www.ntms.net.au/
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TBrown 91 

TStorey 86 

1/2Ramsay 88 

1/2Vinu 90 

1/2Mairou 94 

3/4Cannington 93 

3/4Chadbourne 95 

3/4Heth 86 

3/4Vavlas 94 

5/6Harnett 91 

5/6Bevan 93 

5/6Colling 93 

Preschool Blue 84 

Preschool Yellow 84 

Whole School 91 

 

Our attendance is continuing to track at 91% for the year. It is wonderful to see the large number of classes 

that have attendance above 90%. Please ensure that you contact the school if your child is away so that 

we can record the reason for the absence in our attendance system. Department of Education guidelines 

require that the school receives a medical certificate for students who are absent sick for more than 3 

consecutive days at a time. 

Today Ms Wong held our annual book quiz with the Year 3/4 students. Nine teams competed and the 

competition was very close. Congratulations to “The Book Assassins” who were the winning team on the day 

with 30 points. Tomorrow our Year 5/6 students will compete in their book quiz. A big thank you to Ms Wong 

and Ms Angie for coordinating this exciting event. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Next term, we welcome Ms Teneale Ah Mat back at Wagaman. Teneale will take Year 5/6 Harnett for Term 

4. Ms Harnett will be beginning her parenting leave in week 4 next term. Ms Harnett and Ms Ah Mat have 

met this week to hand over information and plan for next term. They will both be teaching in Year 5/6 for the 

first week of next term to help ensure a smooth transition for the students.  

Wishing all of our Wagaman students a safe and happy school holiday break. 

We look forward to seeing everyone back at Wagaman on Monday 11th October. 

Warm Regards 

Mandy McKinnon 
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Parents are encouraged to make a voluntary contribution to the school each year. These contributions 

make a difference in our children’s education. 

A big thank you to those families who have paid voluntary contributions in 2021.  

Voluntary contributions are an important income for our school and a key component of our budgetary 

considerations. They are utilised to provide significant resources that support your child’s education and 

allow us to purchase many little extras that enhance your child’s educational opportunities. In the past, 

voluntary contributions have been utilised to fund the purchase of laptop computers, hands-on 

mathematics materials, STEM resources, library books, and art resources to name of few things. In 2021, 

income from voluntary contributions will go towards purchasing iPads for use in each classroom as well 

as other important resources that support us in enhancing the opportunities we can offer.  

We welcome payment of contributions either at the Front Office or through Electronic Funds Transfer 

using the banking details below. The school also accepts part payments for voluntary contributions. 

Speak to our front office staff if you need additional information regarding this. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Voluntary School Contribution   

Voluntary Parent Contributions 

1 student  $60.00 

2 Children  $50.00 each 

3 children or more $40.00 each 

Preschool   $50.00 per term 

School contributions are voluntary and payment 

is a parental decision. All contributions are used 

to directly benefit students. 

 

Your support and contribution to Wagaman 

Primary School is greatly appreciated. 

 

Account name: Wagaman School Council 

BSB: 035-306 

Account: 93-0622 

Ref: Child/children’s name  
 



Wagaman News  ISSUE #15|23 September 2021 

  

  

  

 

 

Year 1 and 2 Ramsay were very lucky last week to have a visit from local artist (and Marrko’s dad), Elah 

Yunupingu. Elah shared with the class his knowledge of paining in the traditional style of his people from 

Arnhem Land. Elah explained the techniques he used as a Yirritja man but also showed examples from 

the Dhua moiety. Students were able to observe Elah’s painting technique then painted their own 

interpretations.  

We ended up with a beautiful art work and knowledge about culture and connections. Students will be 

applying their new painting skills in some future activities. 

A big thanks to Elah for giving us his time and sharing his knowledge. 

Lois Ramsay 

Year 1/ 2 Teacher 

 

Year 1/2 Ramsay   
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 Camp Australia OSHC 1300 105 343 

A 

We partner with @Camp Australia to deliver tailored before 

and after school experiences in your OSHC. When it is school 

holiday time, Rocketeers blasts off with extraordinary holiday 

adventures. Register to book: 

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-  

contacts 

 

https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-%20%20contacts
https://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/register-%20%20contacts
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2022 Intentions 

1 Intentions21 Intentions 

Please contact the office or return the slip below if you are 

moving out of the school. Classes for the coming year are 

planned in the final weeks of term 4.  

 

If you wish us to give consideration to special requests for 

your child’s future class placement.  Please email or phone 

the Principal. 

 

_____________________________________________________________________ 

Please cut off and return to school 

 

Wagaman Primary 2022 

 

If your child is NOT returning to Wagaman Primary in 2022  

 

Please return this note to the Front Office. 

 

Family name: __________________________________________________ 

 

School they will be attending: ________________________________ 

 

 


